
SAC Fringe Benefits 

The Staff Advisory Council passed the following resolution at the August 7, 2009 business meeting to 
be forwarded to the Univeristy Administration.  

 

 Resolution regarding Pooled Paid Vacation Plan

This proposal is to establish a Pooled Paid Plan benefit whereby staff, facing a serious personal illness and 
having exhausted their own paid time off, may use paid vacation time off donated by others into a pool. 
Employees in categories I, II, III (faculty are excluded) may choose to participate in the Pool Plan or not. 
Participating employees must donate a minimum of one vacation day annually into the pool. Donations will 
be made by participating employees each year on July 1, and will be deducted from the employee’s annual 
unused vacation day carryover total. Employees may donate a maximum of 6 vacation days, but may 
donate no more than one-half of their carryover total. Only employees donating into the pool on each July 1 
will be eligible to withdraw donated vacation days during that academic year. 
Employees who have donated into the Pooled Paid Vacation Plan are eligible to withdraw days from the pool 
if they:  

 Have been a CWRU employee for one year or more;  
 Have worked a minimum of 1250 hours in the 12 months immediately preceding a request to use pool 

funds;  
 Are suffering from a serious illness;  
 Have used all of their personal sick days and vacation days  

If a staff member has taken an FMLA leave, days drawn from the pool may be used to supplement the staff 
member’s paid days during the FMLA leave. Days withdrawn from the pool may not be used to extend an 
FMLA leave or pay beyond the 12-week FMLA period. The use of days drawn from the pool in this fashion 
does not need the approval of the staff member’s supervisor. 
If the staff member proposes to use days drawn from the pool but is not on an FMLA leave (e.g., is using 
them intermittently for absences of five days or less or seeks a non-FMLA leave), the absence (but not the 
use of vacation days drawn from the pool) must have the approval of the staff member’s supervisor. 
A Pooled Paid Vacation Plan Panel, composed of members of the Staff Advisory Council and representatives 
from the CWRU Human Resources Office, will be established. The Panel will consider staff member’s 
applications to withdraw Pooled Paid Vacation Days and decide whether or not to grant such requests. The 
panel will determine the number of paid vacation days allocated to an employee for withdrawal.  
(Employees who participate in the Pooled Paid Vacation Plan may withdraw more days than they contribute, 
dependent upon need and the FMLA limitations). 
 

 


